## TO MAYOR AND BOROUGH ASSEMBLY

## **BOAT HARBOR**

Mrs. Lende stated in CVN that she was for the Harbor Project. In my opinion this is not true.

She voted against the harbor on the planning commission, as well as on the assembly. The vote to add the 33' on the wave barrier on 12/13/16. She voted for but in the same breath moved to take \$420,000 out of the harbor fund to go to aesthetics. This is on my thumb drive of the meeting of 12/13/16 @ 1 hr. 46 min.

Some of the assembly stated this is extra money. This is false we still need about 3 million to put in the floats. So we can utilize the new space and generate new income.

Linde, Morphet, Gregg are fighting the ADFG grant for the sport ramp and parking. Mrs. Lende stated one meeting we shouldn't approve \$500,000 to ADFG and the borough could do their own design, but did not mention where the other 4 or 5 million would come from. So I assume she wants to cut things out of the ramp and cut the parking that we need. Also Morphet stated that the manager cost the harbor project \$35,000 because of the cancelled assembly meeting is B.S. It was the assembly fault because the manager, public facilities director, the harbor master, and the ports and harbor committee all recommended the 33' extension. The assembly ignored the recommendation. They voted to leave it off. So put the blame where it belongs to the assembly.

On to the Agenda is a resolution 17-01-701 to take \$ 400,457 out of the harbor project for upland development (aesthetics). This money should go to the floats. The cry from some of the assembly where is the money for the floats. It looks like you don't want the harbor to work.

Don Turner Sr.